Capacity Management Procedures Frequently Asked Questions.  

Q.         With these capacity management procedures, must additional transmission be purchased from any of the transmission providers (NMWT, BPAT, IPCO, AVAT, PPW) in order to keep pre-existing transactions intact?
A.         The intent of the procedures is to avoid this, if possible.
 

Q.         If customers already have TSRs in place, will they be expected to create new TSRs on any of the transmission providers’ OASIS sites in order to accommodate these capacity management procedures?
A.         Except for new transactions that start after May 31, 2009, the customer will not need to make new TSRs on the OASIS. However, the transmission providers may need to modify existing TSRs and will work with customers as these changes are made.
 

Q.         What benefits are achieved with the new procedures?
A.         1. With the new points of AVAT.NWMT and BPAT.NWMT (the nodal approach used to designate transmission system interfaces), customers no longer have to be concerned with multiple points of receipt and delivery between the various transmission providers for deliveries across Path 8, Montana to the Northwest.
            2. Customer’s have the ability to choose which transmission provider and system will be used for deliveries across Path 8.
 

Q.        What it the main reason for the change of scheduling practices on the interface?
 

A.         The main reason for the creation of the capacity management procedures was the fact that the current            scheduling practices were prohibited by the NERC mandatory Standards.  The Standard requires all Balancing Authorities on an interchange to verify both BA and TP adjacency.
 

 

